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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline        

Enthusiasm) in their learning.   

COMING UP  

 

Tuesday 3rd December—Tuesday 
10th December 

Smile Squad Dentists Visiting 

 

Thursday 5th December 

Breakfast Club Community     
Breakfast 

 

Monday 9th December 

School Council Meeting 7pm  

 

Monday 9th December 

Grade 5 Taste Tester permission 
form due back 

 

Tuesday 10th December 

State Wide Transition Day 

 

Wednesday 11th December 

Grade 5 Taste Tester Visit to   
Cranbourne Secondary College 

Issue 39 

4th December, 2019 

Word of the Week 
Intimidate- ‘to influence someone to ...change how they act or 

what they believe to match your own thoughts or actions’  

 

 
Where is Summer? We are in December but it feels like Winter!
Please ensure your child/ren are dressing to suit the weather 
forecast for each day.  Whilst we can hope for warm weather, 
wearing summer clothes without a jumper of jacket on these cold, 
wet days, can lead to students getting sick. 
 
As we are getting closer to the end of the year, our calendar is 
getting very full when spending time with others becomes a priority. 
 
We are looking forward to sharing the upcoming whole school 
community events you. 
Staff will be serving breakfast tomorrow (December 5th) at 8.00am 
on the basketball courts.  If the weather is not favorable, we will be 
in the gym. 
 
We have been dealing with an increasing volume of ‘cyber’ related 
issues at school recently. Students are using unsupervised access on 
the internet to communicate in a negative way with peers. We 
encourage parents to take steps to increase monitoring of student 
usage, especially on social media.  

 
 

Cheryl Van Deursen   
Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Last Day of School 

Final Day for students will 
be Thursday 19th December 

School will finish at      
normal time of 3.15 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


From the Office    

2020 School  Books and    
Essential Items      

Details of the 2020 Books 
and Essential Items have now 

been sent home with all   
students.  

These payments can now be 
made at the office or directly 

into the schools bank         
account. 

If you have 2019 Essential 
Items outstanding it is not 

too late to pay these, and we 
would appreciate these     

being paid asap.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICES DUE BACK: 
MONDAY 9TH DECEMBER 

GRADE 5 TASTE TESTER VISIT 
TO CRANBOURNE              

SECONDARY COLLEGE 

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 

FA Ebony M 

FB Zara B 

FC Jalil A 

 

JA Sameer S 
JB Aariz N 

JC Dheaia R 

JD Avni K 

JE Matthew 

 

MA Sharni W 

MB Josh D  

MC Hakim 

MD Andrei 

 

SA Nasrin 

SB Sukhan 
SC Erfan 

SD Chloe W 

ICT MC Mansoor A 

 FB Jett T 

 SC Angelo T 

 JE Elina R 

Ms Whittle SB Behroz R 

Mrs Bloomfield JA Angus P 

Mr Clydesdale MA Ralph 

Mrs Fernand MC 

FC 

Irushi 

Heath 

Principal  SA Seepa L 

 

 

HAPPY      

BIRTHDAY TO 

 THIS WEEK’S  

 BABIES! 
 

 

 

Omer D 
Casey N 

Josiah N 
Maddison L 

Allara K 
 
 
 
 
 

Attention! Grade 6 students for 2020! 
Is your child currently  in Grade 5? Will they be at Cranbourne Primary School in 2020?  

Have you ordered their special Grade 6 uniform items  for next year? 

I have negotiated with Beleza to extend the opportunity for you to order the  Grade 6 uniform 
items,  until the end of this week. 

Orders for these special items will not be accepted after Saturday 7th December! 

If you are thinking of ordering a shirt or jumper for your Grade 6 child for 2020, please do not 
wait until after Christmas—you will have missed out! 

This is a special uniform item for your child to wear throughout the year and then becomes a 
memento for your child, from their final year of primary school.  If end of year finances are a 
factor, please speak to the staff at Beleza—they do offer layby!! 

Orders are expected to be delivered approximately mid term 1.  

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 
499102494 

Please put your 
child’s name in the 
subject line. 



  
  
  
  
  

      

Monday 2nd Dec 
 
Scholastics Book Club 
Orders Due 

Tuesday 3rd Dec 
 
Breakfast Club held in 
the Gym at 8am—Gold 
Coin Donation 
 
 
 
 
Smile Squad Visiting 
 

Wednesday 4th Dec 
 
Prep to Grade 2—Science 
Dome Incursion 
 
 
 
 
 
Smile Squad Visiting 

Thursday 5th Dec 
 
Breakfast Cub  
Community Breakfast  
(Last Breakfast club for 
the year) 
 
School Banking Day 
 
Smile Squad Visiting 

Friday 6th Dec 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Smile Squad Visiting 
 

7th & 8th 

Monday 9th Dec 
 
School Council 
Meeting 7pm 
 
Grade 5 Taste Tester 
Permission forms due 
back 
 
Smile Squad Visiting 
 
 

Tuesday 10th Dec 
 
State-wide Transition 
Day 
 
2020 Preps from  
11.45 am—12.30 pm 
 
 
Smile Squad Visiting 
 

Wednesday 11th Dec 
 
Grade 5 Taste Tester Day 
at Cranbourne Primary 
School 

Thursday 12th Dec 
 
Community Concert 
5.30—7.00 pm 

Friday 13th Dec 
 
Special Helper’s Morning 
Tea. 11—11.30 
 
Grade 6 Graduation   
Rehearsal  
 
School Assembly 2.30pm 
in the Gym 

14th & 15th 

Monday 16th Dec 
 
 

Tuesday 17th Dec 
 
Grade 6 Graduation 
7pm 

Wednesday 18th Dec 
 
Kaboom Sports  
Extravaganza 
 
Class Parties (further  
information will be sent 
home shortly) 

Thursday 19th Dec 
 

Last Day of 
School for 
2019 
School Finishes 
at normal time 
of 3.15pm 
 

Friday 20th Dec 
 

Curriculum Day 
No Students at 
School Today 

21st & 22nd  

 

DO YOU HAVE OR DO YOU KNOW A CHILD WHO IS DUE TO 

START PREP IN 2020? 

CHILDREN MUST TURN 5 BY APRIL 30TH IN THE YEAR THEY 

START PREP 

ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN FOR 2020 AND TRANSITION IS 

UNDERWAY.   

PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE TO           

ARRANGE ENROLMENT. 



Cranbourne primary school 

Term 4 

COMMUNITY BREAKFAST 

 

Thursday 5th December, 2019 

8:00am to 9:00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You are welcome to join us for breakfast.   

We will be offering bacon, eggs, cereal, fruit, juice, milo, baked beans,    

spaghetti and toast. 

This will be a free event. 

 

 

 

 

                  

   

 

Hope to see you all there! 



END OF YEAR 

COMMUNITY 

CONCERT 

 

Cranbourne Primary School invites families and friends to attend our ‘End of Year’  

Community Concert.  The night will consist of songs performed by the students in their 

Learning Communities as well as special choir and ukulele/guitar performances.   

Raffle tickets will be sold leading up to the event as well as on the night, and prizes will 

be drawn throughout the evening.  

This is a great opportunity to come together and celebrate the fantastic year we have 

had as a school community! 

 

When:  

Thursday 12
th
 December 

Time: 

5.30pm – 7.00pm 

Where: 

Cranbourne Primary School Oval 

 

 

 

 

 What to bring: 

 Picnic blanket, chairs, dinner, drinks and nibbles   

 Sausages will be on sale for $2.00 each 

 

 

(THIS IS AN ALCOHOL FREE EVENT – Anyone with alcohol or under the influence of alcohol will be escorted from 

the premises) 



In Literacy, we are learning to write procedural texts. On 

Monday the 2nd of December, we learnt how to make a    

perfect chocolate sundae. In my chocolate sundae, I got a 

cup and Mr. Baker put ice cream in it, I put rainbow        

sprinkles, milk chocolate buttons, rainbow marshmallows 

and chocolate topping. It was really nice thankyou Mr. Baker.   

Mia (SB) 

At the moment in school we are learning to write 

procedures. Yesterday we did a procedure on how 

to make an ice cream sundae. It was awesome    

because we got to eat them and we had two each. 

Koby (SB) 

On the 2nd of December, our class made ice cream sundaes. We had some options to put on our Sundaes they 

were, chocolate buttons, syrup, sprinkles and marshmallows. I put chocolate buttons, sprinkles and the     

chocolate syrup, which was so good. Luckily, at the end there was another tub of ice cream, which meant  

everyone, got seconds. This was a really cool opportunity. Manny (SB) 






